
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
UNITED STATES AIR FORCES CENTRAL COMMAND (USAFCENT) 

379TH AIR EXPEDITIONARY WING 

15 February 2021 

MEMORANDUM FOR  379 AEW AND INSTALLATION PARTNERS 

FROM:  379 AEW/PHEO 
               379 EMDG/SGH 

SUBJECT:  COVID-19 Testing for Travel ROEs 

1. Personnel traveling from Al Udied Air Base must coordinate COVID-19 testing with the 379 Al Udeid 
COVID-19 Commander and Control Team (AC3) at 318-455-500. AC3 will evaluate and validate testing 
requirements. If approved, the 379 EMDG will provide COVID-19 antigen testing.

2. Official Travel:  US Military personnel do not require COVID-19 testing prior to travel for 
redeployment. Dependents and DoD Civilians redeploying to CONUS on active orders (while traveling 
via military air), may request a waiver for travel testing from their chain of command or receive a test in 
the local community.

3. Personal Travel:  Active Duty Permanent Party/365-tour and DoD Civilians members may present to 
the COVID Operations Flight, Building 10290, across from the 379th EMDG with a copy of their 
approved leave and receive a COVID-19 antigen test within 72 hours of their departure. Civilian 
Contractors and Dependents may receive pre-travel COVID-19 testing for leave at cost in the local 
community.

4. These measures are IAW the Tiered Testing Plan attached and are subject to change based on available 
resources. For questions, please contact the 379th AEW Public Health Emergency Officer, Col Michelle 
Brown at 455-5215 or michelle.brown@auab.afcent.af.mil.

MICHELLE R. BROWN, Col, USAF, MC, SFS 
Public Health Emergency Officer, 379th AEW 

Attachment: 
Tier Testing Plan, 04 Feb 21 
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